# CTAA GENERAL MEETING SUNDAY, JUNE 13, 2004

The meeting was called to order by the President Barry Rotz at 8:04pm.

The minutes were distributed and read silently. A motion was made to accept the minutes by Doug Eckstrom. Jim Nickel 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion and theminutes were accepted as written.

**TREASURER** – **WAYNE JOHNSON** distributed the monthly treasurer's report. We currently have a balance of \$101,304.89 in the checking account and \$33,166.99 in the capital account.

# SIGNS & SPONSORS – JENNIFER BARNETT

- 1. The 3x4 signs are going up, one for each league. These signs will go up on the outside of the fences. Please try to keep kids from hitting them.
- 2. Tball teams do not have sponsors. Please get the word out we still have time.
- 3. It is time to get the plaques distributed. Can we get the kids in uniform and go out with the parents and deliver them? Jen is in the process of passing out paper thank you notes for each team to sign to mail to all of our sponsors.

**CONCESSION – DAN POWELL working** with Mike Deihl about what we can sell on the 4<sup>th</sup>. We know hot dogs after 5:00pm, but we do not know about funnel cakes.

# UMPIRES - MIKE GRIFFITH -NO REPORT

**COMMUNICATIONS – JIM McKINNEY** needs In house brackets and game summaries.

#### REGISTRATION - DAN POLLOCK - NO REPORT

**FIELD MAINTENANCE – DAN PORTER** would like to thank Tony Poletti for doing a great job keeping the scoreboards working. Dan had great news; the tarps are being used. The bad news, the tarps have holes in them. Use the new tarps that do not have the holes. Dan can have the water drainage problem fixed at the new Rowan Field for under \$1500. Dan is really happy because of all of his new toys (equipment) we have been able to have games this year, that in past years we would not have been able to get the fields playable.

# UNIFORMS – JOE ARGYROS - NO REPORT

**EQUIPMENT – TOM GRAY** would like all equipment returned to the concession stand at the end of your last game.

#### TOURNAMENT – BETH HERRMANN

- 1. Can we put a port-a-john at the lower end of the park by field #1? There is a good possibility that the football building as well as the restrooms, will be done for July 4<sup>th</sup>.
  - 2. The field maintenance meeting has already been held, the other meetings are already scheduled, this coming week.
  - 3. Pass tournament checks along to either Wayne or myself as a complete package (7 checks per tournament Cranberry team is free.)
  - 4. Ellen needs to know if any tournament is going to have more than 8 teams. She will need to order more participation pins.

- 5. There will be one umpire check written for each tournament to the tournament director. Jack Musiol will schedule 8-10 yr. olds. The others will be using patch umpires from North Suburban. Pony association will be supplying the umps for the World Series tiers.
- When you are at other tournaments, remember that YOU ARE REPRESENTING CRANBERRY.

**JULY 4<sup>th</sup> – BARRY ROTZ** Games will begin at 12:00 on the 4<sup>th</sup>. Due to other events scheduled that day, we can not play past 4:00 on many fields. Field maintenance has been scheduled for July 3<sup>rd</sup> to get ready for the 4<sup>th</sup>. All managers should be there to help. Jim may need help getting pictures of all of the championship games, since the schedule is a little crazy.

**SOFTBALL – JOE DeCRISTOFORO** reported that they are in their last week of their regular season. Overall, the season has gone well. The Farm league is all set for the 4<sup>th</sup>. COED has a 3-1 record. They will play well in to July due to a lot of rainouts.

**BASEBALL** – **ANTHONY STORTI** needs a Fall Ball coordinator. Please call or email if you are interested.

# **OLD BUSINESS -NONE**

**NEW BUSINESS** – Sue Branscum mother sent Barry a letter promoting a letter writing campaign about mammograms. She would like us to send it out through the organization.

A motion was made by Kevin Costello to adjourn. Tim Kirkland 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion.